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Greetings, Fellow Lions! 

I have been given the distinct honor of replacing former District Newsletter Chairman/Editor 

Lioness Amy (Rang) Bineau.  I wish to thank her for her years of dedicated service to the District 

and for her commitment to keeping each of us informed through the newsletter.  I certainly 

have big shoes to fill! 

The upcoming year promises to be an exciting one as District Governor Jim Leach, Jr. begins his 

term.  The Lake Orion Lion’s Club is proud to share with the entire District  Jim’s vision, leader-

ship and devotion to Lionism. 

Please note that submissions for the newsletter should be sent to jboomer1965@gmail.com no 

later than the 20th of the month preceding the publication of the next edition.   

Yours in Lionism, Lion Jim Boomer 



  District Governor Jim Leach, Jr 

Together We Can, Together We Will! 

Governor’s Note: I talked to Newsletter Editor Lion Boomer before I left and 

we decided that this issue of the newsletter would be delayed due to me get-

ting back from the convention and the holiday so, that is why it wasn’t out ear-

lier.  

 

Wow, where do I start?  Hawaii and the International Convention were both 

amazing.  Definitely a place I would recommend you going to at least once in 

your lifetime.  Well, they gave me a certificate saying that I was ready to be 

District Governor so, we are going to give it a shot.  I want to again thank all 

of you who believed in me enough to elect me as your District Governor.  I 

cannot tell you how much of an honor this really is for me. 

 

So here is a picture of my dad, PDG Jim Leach, Sr., taking off my “elect” rib-

bon on the final day of the convention.  I was fortunate enough to be able to 

do the same to him thirty years ago in Dallas when he became Governor so it 

was very fitting that he pulled mine. 

   



My theme for this year is “Together We Can, Together We Will.”  It is very sim-

ple, you can only do so much by yourself, but you can accomplish so much 

more when you work together as a group.  This goes not just at the club level 

but the district level too.  Face it, we are all here for the same basic reasons, 

the only thing that makes us different is where we do it.  Clarkston has the 

same general needs as Eastpointe does as does Armada and Wixom-Walled 

Lake and every club in between.  If we can all work together, we can achieve a 

lot more and help even more people.  You will see in this newsletter that there 

are a lot of flyers and information about club events and projects coming up.  If 

you have the time, it would be great if you helped out another club, I know that 

they would appreciate it.  Along that same line, starting with the next newsletter, 

I would like to have a section in the newsletter that is devoted to club happen-

ings and events.  

 

If each Club President or Secretary could send me & Editor Boomer just a quick 

update on what your club is getting ready to do or just done, it would be great to 

add that to the newsletter so other clubs know about it.  Who knows, it might be 

a great way for one club to start a new fundraiser, especially if they hear about 

another club doing it and being successful. 

 

I need to say Congratulations, heck, we all need to say Congratulations to Im-

mediate Past District Governor Tom Hill.  Governor Tom’s year ended on a posi-

tive note for membership which is fantastic for all of us.  More importantly, Gov-

ernor Tom’s theme last year was “Back to Basics.” I think that we really did that.  

Clubs starting working together and we were able to accomplish more.  I think 

building off of that, this year can be even better.  Governor Tom may not be the 

tallest Governor we ever had, but he definitely set the bar high.  I think I have a 

great Cabinet who is more then up to the challenge so it should be a great year.  

I want to thank you all again for your support and I will do my best to make Dis-

trict 11-A2 proud! 

 



One more important thing. The G.B.H. or “Governor’s Better Half,” First Lady Li-

on Kim wants to bring back the tradition of the First Lady’s Project so here it is 

straight from Kim, “Many of you may not know but Jim & I spent many summers 

working at what was then the Lions Visually Impaired Youth Camp.  It is still very 

near and dear to our hearts.  This camp brings extreme joy to many visually im-

paired kids that otherwise would not have a chance to go to camp.  Being that 

the camp is primarily funded by only the Lions, with no cost to the families of the 

campers, there are many expenses incurred to keep this camp running.  In say-

ing this, I would like to start “Coins for Camp.”  I ask that any loose change that 

you have be collected at any of the District Cabinet or Region Meetings and at 

the end of the year, it will all be presented to the camp on behalf of the wonder-

ful Lions of District 11-A2.  I live by the saying that my grandfather used to have 

which was “watch your pennies and your dollars will take care of themselves.”  I 

feel if we can all give a little, at the end of the year, the camp will get a lot.  

Please be on the look-out at the meetings for a collection bucket so we can all 

see how we are doing through-out the year. 



First Vice-District Governor Patti Barr 

I can’t believe we are starting a new Lions Year! Thank you to Immediate Past District Governor Tom for a great, suc-

cessful year. I thought Gov Tom’s theme “Back to Basics” brought fun to this past year. Please save October 9th for his 

Appreciation Dinner.  

As you read this, newly installed District Governor Jim will be returning from the International Convention in Hawaii. 

Hmm, Hawaii. Gov Jim’s theme at his hospitality room was Hawaiian; one of his Cabinet’s casual shirts is Hawaiian. Do 

you think this was the perfect location for Gov Jim to be sworn in? I will be sworn into office in Japan, should I take on 

that theme? We could start something here.  

I am looking forward to serving as your 1 st Vice District Governor and learning all I can from Governor Jim and our 

previous Governors. I have a slight advantage, I have PDG Doc’s expertise at my fingertips. I will be contacting you to 

schedule my visits in Region 3. Please know that I will be happy to visit other Regions if you invite me.  

I had the honor of installing Pontiac Lions Officers for this coming year. Great Club! Congratulations, they have their 

first female president since they formed in 1923! Laurie Bishop!  

I know some clubs take it easy in the summer and others go full steam ahead. Whichever club you are, have a great 

summer!  

DISTRICT PICNIC 

JULY 19, 2015 

K of C Hall #4764 

1400 Orion Rd 

Lake Orion, MI 

1:00 PM Social Time 

1:45 PM  Lunch Served 

2:30 PM  Installation of 2015-

2016 Cabinet Officers 



 

We all know that the lifeblood of any organization is it’s members, both old and new.  Please welcome those who have 

joined our District 11-A2 family and remember to always have an eye out for prospective members in your club! 

 

The Shelby Township Lion’s Club welcomes Gary Van HanHevel, sponsored by Michael Digiovanni! 

The Lathrup Village Lion’s Club welcomes Corey Fortson, sponsored by John Kamar! 

The Lathrup Village Lion’s Club welcomes Jennifer Rass, sponsored by Nancy Maxwell! 

The Ortonville Lion’s Club welcomes Jayson Rumball, sponsored by Terrance Rylance! 

The Ortonville Lion’s Club welcomes Doreen Cousineau, sponsored by Tami Nedeau! 

The Ortonville Lion’s Club welcomes Robert Cousineau, sponsored by Tami Nedeau! 

The Ortonville Lion’s Club welcomes Michael Rissel, sponsored by Edward Albertson! 

The Ortonville Lion’s Club welcomes Amy Rissel, sponsored by Edward Albertson! 

The Wixom/Walled Lake Lion’s Club welcomes Marie DeLaGarza, sponsored by Edward Decourcy! 

The Wixom/Walled Lake Lion’s Club welcomes Thisvi Steiger, sponsored by Clarence Steiger. 

The New Baltimore Lion’s Club welcomes Rosanna Bartkowicz sponsored by Thomas Bartkowicz. 

The New Baltimore Lion’s Club welcomes Terry Blacklett, sponsored by Ronald Earle. 

The Royal Oak Lion’s Club welcomes Marilyn Bidinger, sponsored by Mary Lee Kuhn. 

The Rochester Lion’s Club welcomes Ravi Yalamanchi, sponsored by Robert Treppa. 

The Rochester Lion’s Club welcomes Robert Landon, sponsored by Stuart Clemens. 

The Lake Orion Lion’s Club welcomes Debbi Stephens, sponsored by Janet Mazetti. 



 The Washington Lion’s Club welcomes Jennifer Hudson, sponsored by Kurt Heidebreicht. 

The Romeo Lion’s Club welcomes Mike Tyrell, sponsored by Rob Kreger. 

The Berkley Lion’s Club welcomes Jamie Wittenberg, sponsored by Alan Kideckel. 

The Fraser Lion’s Club welcomes Carla Vitale, sponsored by Walter Stamper. 

The Fraser Lion’s Club welcomes Theresa Vitale, sponsored by Walter Stamper. 

The Fraser Lion’s Club welcomes Lori Monley, sponsored by Thomas Hill. 

The Milford Huron Valley Lion’s Club welcomes Terry Granger, sponsored by Theodore Felegy. 

The Milford Huron Valley Lion’s Club welcomes Sally Courville, sponsored by Russ Courville. 

The Richmond Lion’s Club welcomes Derek Habel, sponsored by Thomas Hebel. 

The Richmond Lion’s Club welcomes Doug Connors, sponsored by Keith Rengert. 

Greetings Lioness of District 11-A2!!  

Hello!!! For those of you that don’t know me….my name is Lynn Voisich and I am a member of the Armada Lioness Club. I am 

also your District Lioness Liaison for the 2015-2016 Lionistic year.  

I am looking forward to this upcoming year and all that we will be doing to help our local communities and charities: Leader 

Dog, Penrickton, Bear Lake, JDRF, your local food pantry, filling backpacks for your schools…the list goes on and on. These are 

the reasons we do what we do!!! I am hoping that this year will bring opportunities for us to join together to do great 

things….maybe partner with another club to do a joint fundraiser for one of the Governor’s Goals. Or attend an event put on by 

another club. By doing this we can meet new people, make new friends, and help each other’s events be successful.  

Put the following events on your calendar now (more information will follow next month):  

 

Sunday, September 27, 2015 JDRF Walk at the GM Tech Center in Warren 8am  

Monday, September 28, 2015 Lioness Joint Meeting at Leader Dog 7pm  

 

Enjoy the summer ahead and I am looking forward to seeing all of you soon!!!  

Sincerely, Lioness Lynn M. Voisich lvoisich@yahoo.com  

 



District 11-A2 Cabinet 

District Governor James Leach, Jr. (Kim)   Immediate Past District Governor Tom Hill (Beverly) 

Lake Orion Lions     Fraser Lions 

557 Thurber Dr      44664 Pine Dr #11-2 

Troy, MI 48085      Sterling Heights, MI  48313 

248-561-3203      586-909-5773 

jamesleachjr@yahoo.com    thomasblue43years@yahoo.com 

 

First Vice-District Governor Patti Barr (Doc)  Second Vice-District Governor John Bingham, JR 

Novi Lions      Pontiac Lions 

41614 Kenilworth Lane     1937 Camel Dr 

Novi, MI  48377      Sterling Heights, MI  48310 

248-960-3092      586-747-9760 

ppbarr@aol.com     Jebjr1947@yahoo.com 

 

 

Council Secretary Jim Leach, SR. (Karol)   Council Treasurer Jim Pettinato (Lauraine) 

Rochester Lions      Lake Orion Lions 

855 Miller Road      3400 Ashley Dr 

Lake Orion, MI  48362     Lake Orion, MI  48359 

248-693-1700      248-391-4532 

Lion1961@Ymail.com     jamespettinato@att.net 

 

 



Lioness Liaison Lynn Voisich (Scott)    District Chaplain Ray Babin (Linda) 

Armada Lioness       Romeo Lions 

21901 McPhall       69440 Brookhill DR 

Armada, MI  48005      Bruce Twp, MI  48065 

586-784-4287       586-752-4651 

lvoisich@yahoo.com      arbabin434@gmail.com 

 

Region 1 Chair Don Keuchle (Wendy)    Region 1 Zone 1 Chair Bob Erickson (Sue) 

Wixom/Walled Lake Lions     Lake Orion Lions 

2562 Ripple Way      1530 Deer Path Trl 

White Lake, MI  48383      Oxford, MI  48371 

248-684-9020       248-877-4988 

dkeuch@comcast.net      boberickson99@gmail.com 

 

Region 1 Zone 2 Chair Steve Rapotec    Region 1 Zone 3 Chair Wendy Keuchle (Don) 

Rochester Lions       Wixom/Walled Lake Lions 

850 Oakwood Dr  #194      2562 Ripple Way 

Rochester, MI  48307      White Lake, MI  48383 

586-770-7765       248-684-9020 

srapotec@comcast.net      wkuech@comcast.net 

 

Region 2 Chair Bob Blanchette     Region 2 Zone 1 Chair Wally Stamper 

Clawson Lions       Fraser Lions 

21 Walper Ave       17035 Castle St 

Clawson, MI  48017      Roseville, MI  48066 

248-588-7201       586-362-0481 

bobblanchette1956@gmail.com     fourboys@wowway.com 



Region 2 Zone 2 Chair Cathy Wiegand    Region 3 Chair Scott Berry 

Center Line Lions      Eastpointe Lions 

8446 Pershing       29315 Taylor St 

Center Line, MI  48015      St. Clair Shores, MI  48081 

586-899-3826       313-363-0547 

cathywiegand@aol.com      scott.edward.berry@gmail.com 

 

Region 3 Zone 1 Chair Scott Voisich (Lynn)   Region 3 Zone 2 Chair John Begin 

Armada Lions       Mt. Clemens Lions 

21901 McPhall       16184 Forest Way 

Armada, MI  48005      Macomb Twp, MI  48042 

586-784-4287       586-992-9467 

transdoc5@hotmail.com     jcbegin@hotmail.com 

 

District Tail Twister Joe Hildebrand (Chris)   District Editor James Boomer (Angie) 

Lake Orion Lions      Lake Orion Lions 

927 Alan Dr       3250 Stacey Circle 

Lake Orion, MI  48362      Oxford, MI  48371 

248-745-4758       248-410-3756 

Joe.hildebrand@sbcglobal.net     jboomer1965@gmail.com 



BINGO is back at Rosemack and Tuesdays 

are Clinton Valley Lion’s Day!!!! 

Selling begins at 5:30 pm, with BINGO beginning at 6:30 pm. 

$2500 up for grabs every Tuesday! 

Join the Clinton Valley Lions for FUN and Friendship! 

Spread the word to all BINGO players! 

Rosemack Hall is newly re-modeled and is bright and beautiful! 

There is a large snack bar and prices are reasonable. 

The hall is located at 20791 E Thirteen Mile in Roseville, just East 

of Little Mack. 

WHAT AN OUTSTANDING PARTNERSHIP! 

The Clarkston/Waterford/White Lake Puppy Raisers are announcing a Canine Development Center Fund-Raising Campaign that 

kicks off by partnering with several local area Wendy’s restaurants.  More events will be announced in the comings months. 

For every dollar that you donate to Leader Dog during the month of July you receive a $1 off coupon to use on your next visit 

(the coupon doesn't expire until December 31st so stock up!) along with a “sunshine dog sign” to write your name on and post 

in the restaurant to show your support!  How great is that??   

Participating locations include: 

1344 Walton Blvd in Rochester Hills (just West of Livernois) 

3140 S Rochester Rd in Rochester Hills (just North of M-59 om the West side) 

40950 Ryan Road in Sterling Heights (just South of 18 Mile Road) 

6001 Metro Parkway in Sterling Heights (at 16 Mile Road) 









LIONS CLUB OFFICER TRAINING 

Lions — as we come into a new year there are two opportunities for 

you: 

July 18 and August 15, 2015 

At the Fraser Lions Club       34540 Utica Road  

Doors open at 8:30 a.m. and sessions begin at 9:00 sharp! 

 

Club Officer Training will cover: 

President 

Secretary 

Treasurer 

Vice-Presidents 

Other Board Positions 

Types of Meetings 

Robert’s Rules 

Time Management (including the three rings!) 

Helpful Hints for the LCI Site 

Q&A 

 

Come and join us if you are new to a position or thinking about  

moving up 




















